Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: October 10, 2014

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie & Rich Grayson.
1. Communications
a. August ‘14 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes were approved. 
i. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Meetings: Bruce attended Borough Council meeting on August 18

i. Letter of Agreement for the Municipal Alliance /Grant Funding program was approved unanimously by Council.

ii. Lou reported that Labor Day preparations are moving along fine.

iii. Lou reported that the Day Camp, Movie and Concert Series were successful

c. Meetings: Bruce attended Borough Council meeting on September 15
i. The NJ Walk for Tourette Syndrome (field requested was approved by Council.

ii. Lou reported that post-parade, all is quiet with Recreation and that the feedback from the parade was all good.

d. Meetings: Bruce attended Borough Council meeting on October 6
i. No Recreation items were discussed. 

2. 2014 Labor Day Planning:

a. Rich said that the Police Department and the DPW did a great job. 

b. Bruce noted that
i. The transition with new Recreation members was excellent. All members put in great work at the parade. 
ii. There were more acts/groups marching this year than in 2013. 
iii. Despite the increase, the parade was quicker and more efficient. The organization on Tempe Wick, East Main and Heritage Manor contributed to the efficiency.  

3. Suggestions/Issues for 2015:

a. No new items or concerns were raise. Will revisit at November Recreation Committee meeting.)

4. Prior  Business: 

a. Council minutes of September 2 noted that “the Labor Day event went well and Lou Garubo thanked Bruce DiBisceglie for his efforts in making this happen “.  Bruce added that the Recreation Committee, Helen Cleary, Knights of Columbus and the Police/DPW all made the successful parade happen.
5. New Business:   
a. Bruce spoke with Mountain View Principal Chuck Seipp to confirm that the Recreation Committee had contributed $500 from its youth contingency budget to support the Middle School Student Council events. As a follow up, Bruce inquired about the 2015 Day Camp usage of the Mountain View Gymnasium and/or cafeteria as a rain shelter. Mr. Seipp replied that it’s a “Superintendent issue”. This will be clarified in the coming months.
Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, November 12th, 2014 at the Phoenix House
